Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 18 September, 2017

7.30 pm

Glendaruel Village Hall

Minute of Community Council Meeting

Tuesday, 22nd of June 2021
Via Zoom


	
	Agenda Item
	Minute
	Action

	1
	Present
	Charles Dixon-Spain, Cathleen Russell, David Munro, Danuta Steedman, Clare Banner, Philip Potter, 

	2
	Apologies
	Paul Bulmer, Kate McEwen

	3
	Declarations of Interest
	CR is on the board of the CGDT, Advisory Board for Dunoon BID, and SRA. 
	

	4
	Minutes of last Meeting
	Proposed:  Cathleen Russell

Seconded: Danuta Steedman
	

	5
	Matters Arising
	Nil. 
	

	6
	Police Update


	Received after meeting.

No. of incidents reported: 2 
Breakdown: 1 x Assist Public (cows on road) and 1 x 999 Call (misdial)

No. of Crime Reports generated: 0

Breakdown of Crime Reports: 0


Information Appeals: 0 

Current Initiatives: There is currently a joint initiative with Police Scotland working alongside Argyll and Bute Council. The initiative involves council Rangers and an officer from Police Scotland Patrolling areas in Cowal and Bute that attract visitors such as camp-sites, known accommodation sites etc. The patrols are taking place every Saturday and Sunday during the Summer months to identify any disorder and educate visitors in being respectful to the area. ColGlen is an area that should benefit from the initiative.  

Previous Meeting Response: N/A 

Questions & Issues Raised: Nil. 
	

	7
	Councillor’s Report
	Traffic lights at landslip on A886 
Roads response: ‘The traffic lights will remain in place until a permanent repair is carried out for the landslip which has compromised the Northbound lane, so unsafe for trafficking at this time. We are currently in the tendering process for this project and this is being overseen by our colleagues in Design Services. Operational Services will continue to maintain the temporary traffic lights until the contract is awarded. We have contacted the Deign Services team to ask if a timescale and be provided. 

Design Services response, ‘we are in the middle of a tendering process which will take a minimum of 12 weeks to conclude.’ 
Noted from CGCC that the traffic lights are chaotic and only work an estimate 1 in 3 times. 

A886 near the junction with West Glendaruel Road and Dunans

AR sent Roads a photo of what looked like a poor repair and got the following response,

“The photo shows that repairs have been carried out. Although not as aesthetically pleasing as a permanent patch, it is safe for road users. The A886 is subject to monthly safety inspections and any safety defects are noted and repaired. However, we will have the location inspected and any safety defects will be repaired.”

Water damaging A886 south of road to Otter Ferry

Roads response, “this water has now been cleared but further ditching works are required here. These works will need to be programmed around the Capital works which are currently underway. We will provide you with an update by 24th of June.” 

A886 in vicinity of Kinlochruel and Ardachuple 

Roads response, “there is a proposed capital reconstruction scheme for the A886 at Kinlochruel just to the north of the high point of the A886 north of Colintraive and if agreed we would look to include investigation works at Ardachuple to identify the source of the rising water and the associated repairs which would then be required. This would happen during the Summer/Autumn of 2021 if the full capital reconstruction program is accepted.” 

The capital reconstruction scheme was agreed by the Council and is programmed for August. I have reminded Roads about the need to identify the source of the water. 

Road in Colintraive between ferry terminal and hotel (sorry should have included this in last month’s report) 

Roads response, “All the potholes etc. were repaired yesterday 23rd March 2021 by our Bute roadworkers and while the surface may not be aesthetically pleasing it has been made safe for all road users. At this time we have no plans to carry out any major surfacing works to the Coustonn Road but it’s condition will continue to be monitored and any safety defects found during our safety inspections or reported to us will be repaired in line with our Road Asset Management Plan.” 

Litter Bins

Litter bins are for small items of litter that need to be disposed of when people are out of their house. Dumping household waste in a litter bin is an offence. Anyone spotting people from a car dumping bags of rubbish on the street or forcing a large bag of rubbish into a litter bin should note the car number and phone the Council on 01546-605-514 or complete the on-line form at https://argyllandbute.custhelp.com/app/LAP_Forms/LAP_Flytipping 

Under the Environmental Protection Act, a person can be convicted on the evidence of one witness. The Council has employed an extra warden for Bute and Cowal over the Summer to deal with issues like flytipping. 
I asked about the frequency of litter bin emptying and if this could be increased. I got the following reply, “The bins are serviced with the same frequency as household general waste, every 3 weeks. We do not have the resources to allow for a high frequency of uplift. The Dunoon general buns are also 3 weekly. The ones in Argull Street and Shore Street are weekly due to greater footfall.” 

The oil drum full of rubbish at the Glendaruel play area is not a Council litter bin. I’ve asked if they will take it away. Awaiting response. 

Clachan of Glendaruel – request for replacement signage for Standing Stones and toilets. 

Reply from Roads, “This sign will be added to the signage order which we are currently putting together, which will be submitted in the next 4-6 weeks.” 

Colintraive Toilets 
Have raised the absence of feminine hygiene bin in the ladies toilet and no bin for paper towels in the gents. 
Glendaruel Toilets

Have raised lack of soap dispensers in both toilets, no feminine hygiene bin in the ladies, no toilet roll dispenser in the gents and the floors in both toilets not cleaned. 

Colintraive & Glendaruel Toilets

AR has asked how often they are cleaned about the absence of toilet brushes. 
Awaiting response on the toilet questions. 

Anything missed, let AR know. 

Education Change Programme
The last Community Services Committee discussed a paper entitled “Education Change Programme”. This paper proposed clustering schools together with an Executive Head Teacher for the cluster. The paper was published 6 days before the meeting and there was a storm of protest. The Committee did not approve the paper. Instead Committee members unanimously asked the Executive Director for Education to progress a programme of engagement with communities, staff, their representative bodies and the wider group of stakeholders in elation to the school leadership model. 

No further updates available currently. 


It is noted that CGCC unanimously agree that the Cluster proposal is a terrible idea and could be detrimental in a number of ways, including schools losing individuality, rural schools not being included in Cluster school events/projects, no opportunity for promotion for teachers and therefore not an attractive place for teachers to work. CGCC would like our negative thoughts on this proposal passed on to the relative groups within the Council. 
	AR to raise this with roads. 

	8
	Community Council
	Financial Report 

Account Balance: £18,017.74 

No money in or out since last meeting. 


Correspondence:
One resident correspondence regarding the Rally  - to be discussed in AOCB

Bike Service Points 
Have been delivered and currently with Paul Bulmer who will distribute. 
	

	9
	Development Trust Update
	Started on outdoor structures – Colintraive started, Glendaruel hasn’t started yet because builder struggling to get materials, will start soon. 


Broadband – helped about 20-22 people in the area thus far – residents still urged to get in touch if they would like some assistance with broadband. 


Governance – still working away on this. 


New signage for forest is up – potential triptic board going up.

Issue raised about insurance for the new outdoor structures being arranged by CGDT. It is suggested that 2 organisations (one in Colintraive, one in Glendaruel) take on the insurance to cover their relative outdoor structure, and that the CGDT will apply for a grant and reimburse the organizations the cost of the insurance for the structure. 

EGM not yet organised because of COVID. Development Trust Newsletter on it’s way to the whole community.  
	

	10
	Planning
	Ref: 21/01047/PNFOR – Formation of forest track, Land SW of Maymore Farm. CGCC have no queries or objections.  
	

	11
	AOCB
	Dunoon Presents Argyll Rally – 25th & 26th June 2021 
As it stands, the event is still going ahead as planned. The organizers are monitoring the rising COVID-19 cases in the Dunoon area.  Organisers have spoken to all residents on the West Road in Glendaruel directly and say they working with them to ensure information surrounding the event & access is communicated. 

Noted from the community the increase in traffic on the proposed route, from rally-style cars practicing the circuit. 

Correspondence received from West Road, Glendaruel residents – raising their concerns over the event, especially the lack of communication from the event organizers. They ask whether they should move their complaint forward through the CGCC or as individuals.  

Noted that residents of the Clachan in Glendaruel have had no communication from the organizers of the rally. 

Rally Organisers are looking at potentially making it a regular event as part of the calendar. 

CGCC believe the only Glendaruel based organisation or business that is benefitting from the Rally is only one farmer who has been contacted regarding purchase of hay bales, and The Walking Theatre Company who are booked to perform in Dunoon at the opening event.

There are no spectator sites within Glendaruel for this stage of the Rally. 

When would the complaint be more useful and impactful? Pre, during, and post report can be compiled, taking in an overview of the whole process.  

It is noted for CGCC future development, for us to make sure residents are aware through our own channels. 

The Argyll Rally could have been a great opportunity for the area, however we have been significantly let down with the lack of regular communication and correct information. 

Scottish Power Renewables – As a principal partner for the COP26 climate summit being held in Glasgow this November, Scottish Power are inviting community groups eligible to apply to ScottishPower Renewables’ community benefit funds across the UK to bring forward Net Zero initiatives for the chance to access additional funding through our COP26 Community Benefit Challenge. Depending on the value of the initiative, ScottishPower Renewables will award up to £5,000 towards the best idea.
Something to think about – potential projects include electric bikes, solar panels, linking with polytunnels. Could potentially be a CGDT project. 

Wildflowers

AKM has suggested the creation of a wildflower meadow in the patch of in the Clachan, and the junction between the Clachan and the West Road. Should permission be granted by the landowner, it is hoped this would be a community gardening project, and ideally extended to other ‘scrap land’ across ColGlen, planting ‘bee bombs’ and wildflower seeds. 
Hedgerows: Queried as to when they get cut by the Council – confirmed it is usually the end of June.
	

	12
	DONM


	Tuesday 28th of September 2021 – currently scheduled to be via Zoom. 
	


